
Xi orders leading officials to fight
special privilege

President Xi Jinping on Monday told leading officials to practice strict
self-discipline and eliminate special privileges.

Xi made the remarks when addressing the opening session of a workshop on the
Sixth Plenary Session of the 18th Communist Party of China (CPC) Central
Committee. The workshop at the Party School of the CPC Central Committee was
attended by senior provincial and ministerial officials.

The opening session was presided over by Premier Li Keqiang. Other leaders
including Zhang Dejiang, Yu Zhengsheng, Liu Yunshan, Wang Qishan and Zhang
Gaoli were also present.

Xi, who is also general secretary of the CPC Central Committee and chairman
of the Central Military Commission, said implementing the decisions of the
plenum would have far-reaching and profound significance for both the Party
and socialism with Chinese characteristics.

Xi urged leading cadres to “build a fence” against special privileges to
prevent themselves and those around them from abusing power.
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Chinese President Xi Jinping makes remarks when addressing the opening
session of a workshop on the 6th Plenary Session of the 18th Communist Party
of China (CPC) Central Committee, attended by senior provincial and
ministerial officials, at the Party School of the CPC Central Committee,
Feb. 13, 2017. [Xinhua/Xie Huanchi]

Leading officials should use their power “impartially, cautiously and
legally,” Xi said in his speech.

The CPC Central Committee held the workshop to help senior provincial and
ministerial officials understand two documents, one on the norms of political
life within the Party in the new era, and a regulation on intra-Party
supervision, which were approved by last year’s plenum.

“Leading officials should strengthen their political capability, firm their
political ideals, uphold political direction, be steadfast in their stance
and strictly observe political rules,” Xi said, stressing they should enrich
their political experience and match their political capability with the
positions they were holding.

Xi said upholding the authority of the CPC Central Committee with strict
observance of orders and rules was related to the future and fate of the
Party and the nation as well as the fundamental interests of all people
across the nation.

Xi called on all Party members to become more aware of the need to uphold
political integrity, keep in mind the bigger picture, follow the CPC as the
core of the Chinese leadership, and act consistently with CPC Central
Committee policy.

Safeguarding the authority of the CPC Central Committee and the centralized
and unified leadership chimed with democratic centralism, Xi stressed.

The Party sets great store by intra-Party democracy, as all major decisions
follow strict processes, and are informed by wide opinions and suggestions,
Xi said.

Strengthening and regulating political life within the Party requires the
correct political direction, and advancing with the times, said Xi, who also
stressed principles of political life and its spirit of holding firmly to the
truth and rectifying errors.

Self-development is the most distinctive characteristic of the Party, and its
biggest advantage, because the CPC has no interests of its own except for the
interests of the country, the nation and the people, according to Xi.

Xi said leading officials, especially those in senior roles, must strengthen
their self-discipline, be discreet when being alone and on small matters.
They should ensure their words and deeds are in line with the Party
constitution, and embody the Party spirit in all that they do.

Xi called for thorough study of the two documents adopted at the key CPC
session, which were designed to address outstanding contradictions and



problems within the Party.

While addressing the workshop, Xi stressed that Party organizations at all
levels must improve inspections and ensure accountability. He also
underscored that high-raking cadres should take the lead in complying with
the Party’s code of conduct.

Li Keqiang called on leading officials to uphold the authority of the CPC
Central Committee, improve intra-Party political life and work to build a
cleaner political environment.

Li said leading cadres must unite closely around the CPC Central Committee
with Comrade Xi Jinping as the core, boost reform and development, work hard,
and greet the 19th National Congress of the CPC with achievements across the
board.

Natural disasters kill 16 in China in
January

Natural disasters have caused the deaths of 16 people in January in China,
according to the Ministry of Civil Affairs and the National Commission for
Disaster Reduction.

Over 5,200 people were displaced by natural disasters last month, the two
authorities said in a statement Monday.

In addition, over 35,000 houses were damaged and about 400 hectares of crops
were destroyed, according to the statistics.

The statement said natural disasters in January have caused 541 million yuan
(78.5 million U.S. dollars) in direct economic losses.

Rooftop aisle surrounding Bird’s Nest
opens to public
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Participants of a running race pose for photos in the newly renovated
walkways on the roof of the National Stadium, also known as the Bird’s Nest,
in Beijing on Saturday, February 11, 2017. [Photo: people.cn] 

A walkway extending 1,000-meter-long on top of National Stadium, known as the
Bird’s Nest, opened to the public for the first time following an amateur
winter sports program hosted on Feb. 11.

Nearly 100 contenders joining in skiing and Kirnu competitions in the stadium
as the first group of visitors to the rooftop causeway were treated to a
bird’s eye view 60 meters above the ground.

According to Beijing Youth Daily, the new walkway was built on the 230-meter-
long original corridor, where the route now is connected with 600-meter and
100-meter causeways on the top and medium parts of the stadium.

According to staff working in the stadium, two observation towers soaring 69
meters into the air have been opened to visitors.

Platforms at the north, south and west wings are established for visitors to
take breaks, and a deck on an east to west axis surrounded with 2-meter-high
glass screens is designed to protect visitors from falling while presenting
them with scenery through the transparent wall.

The walkway costs 80 yuan (US$11.62) per visit.
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1,000 drones perform spectacular
formations in Guangzhou

Drones get ready to take off for a performance in Guangzhou, capital city of
south China’s Guangdong Province, on Saturday, Feb. 11, 2017. [Photo:
ycwb.com]

A record number of 1,000 Chinese drones performed stunning formations in
Guangzhou of south China’s Guangdong Province on Saturday night to celebrate
the Lantern Festival, the last day of the Chinese New Year holiday.

According to local news portal ycwb.com, the drones formed six different
formations during a 15-minute performance against the night sky near
Guangzhou’s landmark Canton Tower. The performance was held concurrently with
a concert.

All the drones were made by Chinese producer EHang and controlled by only one
computer.

China’s medical robots take on foreign
rivals
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A doctor uses Phecda, a surgical robot developed by Tinavi, to do orthopedic
surgery in Beijing Jishuitan Hospital in 2016. [Provided to China DAily]

Surgeon Tian Wei came across one of the most challenging orthopedic surgeries
in his 30-year career in 2015. A 43-year-old patient had complained of
progressive numbness in the limbs on his right side for 14 months, caused by
a deformity in his upper cervical vertebrae.

The patient was in dire need of surgery to implant a screw to help support
his neck bone, but the operation was risky. Any minor mistake could lead to
paralysis or a life-threatening hemorrhage. Many hospitals were unwilling to
treat him.

But Tian, who also is president of Beijing Jishuitan Hospital, decided to do
the surgery — with a little help from another “surgeon”.

The operation was completed in an hour with help from Phecda, a surgery robot
with a 3-D high-definition visual system that can “see” the internal
orthopedic structure and a “hand” that can guide medical tools to the proper
location within 0.8 millimeters.

Developed by Beijing Tinavi Medical Technology Co with the help of Jishuitan
Hospital, Phecda is part of the broad effort by Chinese companies to
outcompete foreign rivals just as the country’s use of medical robots is set
to take off, thanks in part to an aging population.

Medical robots are highlighted in the country’s Made in China 2025 strategy,
which was designed to promote high-end manufacturing.

“That was the world’s first robot-assisted surgery on upper cervical
vertebrae,” Tian said, describing the 2015 clinical trial. “Phecda is more
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precise than foreign products and its cost is lower.”

Phecda, which is the third-generation surgery robot developed by Tinavi, is
ready to be commercialized this year after obtaining approval from the China
Food and Drug Administration in July.

Chinese medical robot-makers like Tinavi are working hard to outshine foreign
companies in both price and quality as they benefit from ample demand, strong
policy support and manufacturing prowess, company executives and experts
said.

By 2050, more than 400 million Chinese will be over 60 years old, accounting
for more than 30 percent of the population, up from about 11 percent now,
official data show.

“The growing number of senior citizens will offer a sizable quantity of
clinical cases, and enterprises can leverage a huge database to accelerate
research and development,” said Zhang Songgen, chairman of Tinavi.

In April, China unveiled its plan to sell more than 30 billion yuan ($4.4
billion) worth of domestic service robots by 2020. Medical robots are an
important part of the ambitious goal, Zhang said.


